## **COUNCIL 10136 MEETING MINUTES 9-12-2022**

Meeting called to order at 7:27 pm by the Deputy Grand Knight after the Rosary was prayed.

Membership check completed visually be the Deputy Grand Knight and the Recorder. Between the two, they visually confirmed that all present were members in good standing. Roll call of officers revealed all present except the Grand Knight, Treasurer, Lecturer and Warden,

Opening prayer and pledge of allegiance were lead by the Deputy Grand Knight.

The Chaplain addressed the members by quoting from 1Corinthians, this morning's first reading at Mass. This reading talked about various factions within the church which divided us as Christians. He mentioned that, even though this section was written in 56 AD, it applies to all of us today. We are united in our faith by the Eucharist.

Previous meeting minutes were approved as posted on our website.

The Financial Secretary had no report

The Treasurers report was read by the Deputy Grand Knight. Prior checking account balance was \$47,098.75. Credits were \$1.96 and debits were \$6,290.95. The checking account balance is now \$40,809.76. The Fr. John account has a balance of \$39,523.64 for a total balance of \$80,333.40. There are outstanding checks in the amount of \$4,290.95. The Tapped and Uncorked balance is \$3,671.18. We owe the Fr. John Fund \$4,200.00.

The Recorder reported no correspondence

The Deputy Grand Knight asked for nominations for Knight of the Month and Family of the Month. Any such suggestions should be forwarded directly to the Grand Knight.

The Life Director Ed Murphy was an excused absence and he sent along no report.

The Chancellor reported that there are several spots still open for the White House Retreat, 9/15 to 9/18. He also mentioned that we need Hospitality Ministers and Lectors for our 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday Mass on 10-30-2022.

The Recorder reminded his fellow Knights about 40 Days for Life. He mentioned that the hours have been shortened from 7 am to 7 pm to 10 am to 4 pm. There is still a need to pray in front of Planned Parenthood, St. Louis on October 8<sup>th</sup>. He reminded us that there is a sign up link on our website and mentioned that he also was in possession of a handwriten sign up sheet to make it convenient for those who wish to sign up tonight.

Joe Hogan gave a report on the annual Tapped and Uncorked scheduled for 10/8/2022. We will need many volunteers. A sign up link is now on the website.

Bruce Bange spoke about the need for volunteers for the Developmental Disabilities (Tootsie Roll) Drive which is occurring on Oct 7th, 8th and 9th (the week after Tapped and Uncorked). Venues will be the same as previous years, the Walmart exit, Dirt Cheap and Handyman hardware. All hands are

needed for these events to be successful. The signup Link is on the home page of our website at qaskofc.com.

The officers approved (at their meeting) to once again support Bishop Timon council's Knights on Bikes campaign in the amount of \$500. Proceeds purchase Teddy Bears for children in the various hospitals around the state. Our donation will be used for children in Cardinal Glennon.

Community Director Eric Treptow was an excused absence and sent along no report.

Page 1 of 2

The 4<sup>th</sup> Degree will be in person on 9/17/2022.

Various names were added and dropped from the Prayers for the Good of Order list (found on our website).

Page 2 of 2